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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th December 2022 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), P Venning, L Brown, S Collins, Borough Councillor M Burgess, Prospective Borough Councillor candidate and 3 members of the public.  Cllr Venning agreed to make notes of the meeting in the absence of the Clerk.
4433.	Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllrs S Mash, C Sykes & A Lloyd-Smith, reasons accepted.
4434.	(i) Declaration by Members of any interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors’ interests and related matters.  None
              (ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011,s.33.  None
	(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded. 

The meeting was adjourned for the public session.  See appendix at the end of these Minutes.

4435.	To agree the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th November 2022.  Agreed and signed as a correct record.

4436.	Matters Arising from the Minutes:
	PROW AT80 – A reply had been received from County Councillor, Mike Hill.  This is still to be allocated to an officer as the issues are not straightforward. It is not considered a priority. Cllrs agreed that the Clerk be asked to write to the landowner requesting that the obstructions be removed and the access restored.

4437.	Planning Application: (previously notified to Councillors)
a)   PA/2022/2800(Listed Building Consent) & 2814 Stocks Mill House – Proposed ancillary outdoor room.  
b)  PA/2022/2518  Land adjacent to 16 Lloyds Green – Further information has been received but not in time for it be added to the agenda.  However as comments were required before the next meeting it was agreed that views should be sought now and the Clerk would use her delegation to comment to ABC.  Southern Water has now commented with concerns as to the closeness of their pumping station to the proposed dwellings.  It was suggested that ABC be asked to make a site visit and the question was asked as to whether the land on which the PROW lies has also been sold to the developer.

4438.	Ratify budget proposal for 2023/4 and agreed precept of £35,000 following discussion.  Clerk had forwarded the proposed budget which was unanimously ratified and the proposed precept of £35,000 agreed.  This would keep the Parish Council’s precept for individual Band properties the same as the present year.

4439.  	Consider the Parish Council’s lead in reinstating the weekly ‘coffee in the Village Hall Club Room’ following the cancellation of the weekly Community Market during lockdown.  CALM already hold a coffee morning on the first and third Thursdays of the month so it is proposed that coffee mornings be held on the remaining Thursdays.  The Parish Council could host the second Thursday, which could include the Parish Desk, with Judy Darkins and Jean Elliott hosting the fourth and the WI the fifth when there is one.  This was agreed.  Proceeds from the Parish Council held one will go to the Jeremiah Greenland Trust which benefits residents of the village.

4440.	Correspondence:
	a)  Wittersham Primary School – Request for funding for First Aid training for all pupils £325.  Clerk has checked with KALC, this can come from the Section 137 budget.  Agreed.
	
Page 870
b)  Request from John Simmons, Personal Trainer, to hold sessions on Coronation Field.  After a short discussion this was agreed with Clerk to draw up a suitable undertaking for John Simmons to sign.

4441.	Working Party Reports:
a)  Caretaker – The van has been repaired and equipment stolen from the loaned vehicle replaced.
	b)  Finance:  
· Monthly Transaction Statement & Caretaker’s Monthly Transaction Statement.  Noted.
c)  Planning:  Decision received:
· PA/2022/2402 Wittersham Recreation Ground – Removal of condition 2 (Amplified Sound) from planning permission 93/00769/AS  Withdrawn.
· PA/2022/2462  Pine View, Peening Quarter Road – Insertion of 4 new dormer windows into the existing first floor rooms.  Granted.
· PA/2022/2466  Anchor Barn, Peening Quarter – Proposed installation of free-standing wood-burner with metal flue. Granted.
· PA/2022/2530  Anchor Barn, Peening Quarter – Proposed conversion of roof over existing garage/gym building, alterations to external staircase, first floor terrace, and addition of solar panels.  Granted.
b)  Open Spaces – See 4440.b above.
c)  Highways – Nothing to report.
d)  Public Rights of Way – Nothing to report.
e)  Cemetery/Churchyard – Nothing to report.

4442.	Date of the next Parish Council meeting:  10th January 2023.
4443.	Items for Information:
The Chairman informed the meeting that it had been reported to him that there is a strip of land where all permitted development rights have been withdrawn by an Art.4 Order, but where pigs are being kept. This has been reported to ABC for it to take action.

4444.	To resolve by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public: 
To consider implementing the new LGA agreed pay scales for 2022-23 for the Clerk from 1st April 2022.   Proposed by Cllr Brown and seconded by Cllr Collins.  The public left the meeting.
The figures were explained and unanimously agreed by Councillors.

	The meeting closed at 21.30hrs
Appendix
Kate Miller and Greg Penoyre attended the meeting to put forward their concerns and ideas with regard to the state and the future of the Bus Shelter.  The following points were made in discussion: -
· Whose responsibility is it to maintain it?  The Parish Council’s.
· It is currently being used as an adolescent play area.
· Options offered in the ensuing discussion included Remove, Replace, Repair, Adapt existing shelter.
· Seek wider views of residents via the Outlook on Oxney.
· Could there be internal lighting?  Power for this might be obtained from the nearby lamppost.
· The Chairman stated that the Parish Council has the funds to apply to appropriate action once agreed.
· Councillors’ views were that they would support finding a viable way forward, including remidiation.
· The retention of some form of seating was suggested, possibly a non-continuous bench.
· The installation of CCTV nearby to observe antisocial behaviour was also made.
· Given that this has been a long running issue, the Chairman suggested that it would be helpful if the Clerk could provide a short history of the bus shelter suggestions and options.	
